Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Residential and Nursing Care fee review 

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked for:
Copies of any reports prepared by or for the Council relating to the review and the various options considered by the Council before it settled upon the current proposals. 

Answer:
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 36 -  prejudice to effective conduct of public affairs - is being applied as there was a need for free and frank discussions in preparation of the report.

The information is withheld from release under the following FOI Act exemptions:

Section 36 (2) (b) (i) - would, or would be likely to, inhibit the free and frank provision of advice.

Section 36 (2) (b) (ii) - would, or would be likely to, inhibit the free and frank exchange of views for the purposes of deliberation

Information may be exempt under section 36(2)(b)(i) or (ii) if its disclosure would, or would be likely to inhibit the ability of public authority staff and others to express themselves openly, honestly and completely, or to explore options, when providing advice or giving their views as part of the process of deliberation. 
The rationale for this is that inhibiting the provision of advice or the exchange of views may impair the quality of decision making by the public authority.  Disclosure of internal discussions would inhibit free and frank discussions in the future, the loss of frankness and candour would damage the quality of advice and deliberation and lead to poorer decision making. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

